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By and for the 

West End Neighborhood 

April, 1994 

APRIL MEETING DRAWS FRENZIED CROWD EAGER TO VOLUNTEER FOR COMMITTEES 

April Fool's Day a few days late!! More on the committees later ... 

Tne West End Association Board met at Biilye Keith Jones's home on Tuesday, Aprii 3, i994. Vice­
president Buck Skillen presided at the meeting. 

The first item on the agenda was a brief presentation by David Wallace, our treasurer, for the West End 
Cafe. Rob Shay, the owner, would like to upgrade the building to bring it up to tf)e current building code 
standards. The exterior will remain basically the same with the exception of a new entrance area. Inside, 
the remodeling will mean that there will be room for some additional seating (currently an increase from 36 
to 60 seats is projected--good news for the many fans of the cafe). The Historic Property Commission has 
reviewed the plans and were meeting later in the week to vote on the changes. Rob will need an additional 
8 variances for extra parking since the seating capacity will increase. Construction is planned to begin in 
late summer. After some questions from those in attendance, mostly in order to make sure that no major 
changes in the menu are planned, the Board voted to support the West End Cafe's request for the parking 
variance. (LATE-BREAKING NEWS: Both the Historic Property Commission and the Zoning Board of 
Adjustment voted to approve the request for the variances as well.) 

The next item of business was a report from President Wanda Merschel on the West End Mapping 
·Steering Committee. Wanda, John Merschel, Buck Skillen, and Trish Pegram met with Tim Gauss of the 
City-County Planning Department to discuss the impact of the Unified Development Ordinance (UDO) on 
the West End. Others who attended the meeting included Tom Harris, who does not live in the West End 
but who does own property in the neighborhood; June Dinkins, who both resides in the neighborhood and 
owns additional property; and George Munford, a local Realtor. The purpose of the meeting was to seek 
input from homeowners, businesspeople, and others interested parties. As we all know, our neighborhood 
is unique, and apparently that uniqueness is presenting some problem in deciding what the zoning should be 
under the UDO. While many residents of the West End support residential single family zoning as most 
closely reflecting the true character of our neighborhood, some who own property in our area prefer less 
restrictive zoning which would allow for a wider variety of uses. Whatever zoning is adopted will mean 
rezoning; the Planning Board currently appears to favor a code which would require the least amount of 
rezoning. Hopefully, the Historic Overlay would afford us some protection. For more information on this 
important issue, please call Tim Gauss at the Planning Board (727-2087), or Wanda or John Merschel (722-
6092). (MORE LATE-BREAKING NEWS: At a later meeting of the same group, Wanda reports that the 
current train of thought is for single family zoning with up to a quadriplex being allowable.) 
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0 Antiques City !Br.unaar. Coml.anu SCULPTURE DESIGN 
~ J r J CARPETS INC. m SASCO 

Construction Company 
919-724-5122 

C' YOUI COMPl.ETI PACkAGI STOltl 

B
i;;; Custom. Made Area RtJ&> 

749summilsi- °""'*81.i!e<>'-&/mponlldwt-. ""'Barbara Netto 8-s&W- VJ 
(I) WflSIOO-Salem. NC. 27IOI Lewisville. NC 

.C l\Jesday-Salurday Kl30a~~~ (919) 722-2774 

Residential & Commercial 
Fire & water Damage Reslora!ion 

Remodeling • Renovalion ~ Sundayafiemoonfrumtoop.munliSOOp.m 908BURKESTREET 725-1481 919-945-2189 fy /\ppl. 

THANKS! THANKS! THANKS! THANKS! THANKS! THANKS! THANKS! THANKS! 

We just can't thank Bill Wise enough for his many contributions to the West End and to the Association. 
Bill has attended countless meetings on zoning and other issues vital to the West End, has kept us abreast 
of matters of importance, and has guided and represented us well in numerous situations. Bill has decided 
that he would like to spend a bit more time enjoying retirement, although he has most generously offered 
to follow the UDO process through its conclusion and to help with a transition. John Bills will begin to 
attend some of the Zoning Board of Adjustment meetings, and perhaps some other West Enders can 
increase their involvement and participation. We are certainly grateful to Bill for all he has done. 

A TREE FOR A TREE? 

The Board spent some time discussing the actual protection afforded our neighborhood by the Historic 
District overlay, and to what extent the guidelines can and should be enforced. Discussion of the issue 
was prompted because of a situation in which a resident cut down a tree which was larger than the size 
allowed for removal without notification. Having spent considerable time and effort to get the Historic 
Overlay approved, should we now allow the guidelines to be violated? 

t\td80fC • Duem ViMB • Sherwocx:t roreat •Wat [ad 

:&gtru11!1ns. 
- A c!lhopping and 

Delivery &rvice 
722-4654 Diane Winebrenner 

Specializing in 
Carpet, Vinyl Floors, Wallpaper 

940Burlcr-
M-F 8:30-5:00 Sat. 9:30-J:OO 

Phone 773-0411 

lim:;m 
100% Cotton Futons • Ha.,,_ Frames 

Cantempcxary Crafts • Gallery of Art 

George Jacobs 
207 West 6th St. • (919J 722-2345 

Tues.-Sat. 10:00 am - 5:30 pm 

SPAUGH MOTOR COMPANY 
.MCOUE SNUGH a SAii SPAUGH --............... _ .... ...,... ......... ~ ........ _..,._ .._ .............. ....._ ..... ..... 

MMr.-.................... ...., ...... 

_..,,,,., 

930 West 4th Street • 722-6222 
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Wylie Yarborough distributed some booklets which summarize and illustrate 
the guidelines. The booklets will be mailed to all property owners in the 
near future. 

AND NOW FOR THOSE COMMITTEES ..... 

Some members of your association volunteered and were volunteered to serve 
as chairs for various and sundry committees. Billye Keith Jones will chair 
the Holiday House Tour Committee; Missie Vaughan will chair the Festival 
at Grace Court; and Ellen Sandridge (and Jim) will chair the Crime Watch 
Committee. Please call for further info AND to offer your valued assistance. 

LAST BUT NOT LEAST 

In honor of Jim and Missie Vaughan's new daughter, Wanda motioned that 
designate March 17 as Anna Elizabeth Vaughan Day. The Board approved 
unanimously and would also like to similarly honor other newborn members 
of our neighborhood. 

SEE PAGE 4 FOR FUTURE MEETING DATES & PLACES 

PIZZA SUBS 

' \lfinceS ON 
THE PARK -II. ·saa Mon-Sot 11 am -11 pm 

I_.. Sunday 1 pm -11 pm 
473 WIST END II.VD. · 825 8urke St. (919) 724-7779 

ADVANCED ENVIRONMENTAL 
SYSTEMS 

Hydronic Heating Units Tanldess Water Heaters 
Ductless Cooling Units Biogenic Air Purifiers 

3034 Tran- Dr .. W-S, NC 27103 
91~768-4378 (Office) 9am-5pm 
91~725-3646 (Home) 7pm-11pm 



BuylSell • Rebuild/Repair 
Main18n8nC8{11Jning 

A-440 PIANO SERVICE 
PRIVllTE Party Pianisl and 
Studio Lessons Available 

PASCAL VIEILLARD 
400 WEST END BLVD. • 725-9451 

DISCOVER THE BEST KEPT 
SECRET IN TOWN 

Tr .722-5138 
~ 

ADVERTISERS OF THE MONTH 

878 WEST FOURTH STREET 
(919) 723-4774 

Pieces of Art, across from Pleasants at 1036 Northwest Boulevard, is run by 
Julia Frye and features hand-painted furniture, old books and magazines, 
collectibles, and Julia's unique 3-dimensional house and personal interest 
collages. Choose from a variety of furniture, from kid's stuff to a group for 
your dining room. Call 725-2223 .... and come browse. 

West End Video, on West End Boulevard between Summit and Manley, is TV 
Movies in our Backyard! Think Convenience--open Monday-Friday 1:00 p.m. 
to 9:00 p.m., Saturday 11:00 a.m. to 10 p.m., Sundays 1:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
Think Selection--New Releases--Large (make that HUGE) stock of Classics, 
Mysteries, Drama, Comedy, and the best Selection of Foreign Films in Winston­
Salem (Pascal's parents have been a part of the arts community in Paris for 
years and keep his inventory classic and current). Think Price: Current and 
New Releases--$2.99, all Classics--$.99, all Foreign--$.99/night. 

Sea Products suggests West Enders celebrate "GONE FISHIN"' weather with 
fresh (never frozen) seafood from the oceans of the world. North Carolina bay 
scallops are now in season. Want to really tease your taste buds? Try Nancy's 
fresh-made seafood lasagne! Remember: we're located behind and under the 
Snob Shop, and we're open 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Tuesday-Saturday. Phone 
722-4918. 

Sculpture Design Carpets by Barbara Netto is a specialty service providing 
custom designs in carpet. For businesses, she can create a logo or other 
enhancement inserted into the lobby or office carpet. For homes, how about an 
insert to tie architectural spaces together, accent a space, or to relieve an 
unfortunate design anomaly? All designs are loom-pru<luced from factory color­
matched yarns. Installation is guaranteed to equal or outlast the surrounding 
carpet. Phone 945-2189 today. 

******************************************************************* 
DON'T FORGET--MAY 3 MEETING AT PEGGY MERSCHEL'S, 162 
PIEDMONT, 7:30 P.M.!! HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!! 

CENTRAL YMCA 

-~ lv ~~~· The Place 
. .!!ii;~'.~. Where You Belong 
~1-.,_~r....... 919·722-116.J 

- -··· 
Mary ... Ilorid _....,, 

4Ul-Endllhd. 
W"mstoo--Salem, NC 27101 

Gi/is for Gardeners & their Gardens 

Nancy Strehlow 
Kilchen Operations 
463 Wes!: End BM!. 

Wlnscoo-Salem, NC 27101 
(919) 722.7107 

Tues. - Sat. 10:00 AM - 6:00 PM 

THE LIGHTHOUSE 
RESTAURANT 

CORNEROFBURKE&BROOKSTOWN 
724-9619 

antiques - reproduaions - fabric - acccssoriH 

942 ,._4th Stmci Wm. H. 'Jbckr:r 
Wimlon-Salcm, N.C. Member of tbr American 

Pbor.e (919} 725-0481 ~ of lntlek>r ~ 

434 West End Blvd. 
9 J 9n24-6225 

HOME REAL EsTATE Co. 
Full Service Sale & Rental 

Since 1906 

100 S. Marshall Street • 722-1137 

maGeLLan 
- Travel 

Darlene Wiiiiamson 
President 

843 Burt<I! St. • Winston-Salem, NC 27101 
Telephone & Fax 919-631-9311 

Jnnisfree Plant Farm 

-~ HOSfA 
----- --

Bill Warlick 765-4906 
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW WHILE YOU ARE THINKING ABOUT IT!! DA TES AND 
PLACES FOR FUTURE MEETINGS!! ALL MEETINGS ARE AT 7:30 P.M.!! COME OUT 
AND SUPPORT YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION!! 

May 3 
June 7-
July 5 
August 2 
September 6 
October 4 
November 1 

Peggy Merschel's, 162 Piedmont Ave. 
Grace Court 
YWCA 
YMCA 
Grace Court 
Bill Sugg's & Carole Wells's, 1100 W. Fourth St. 
Ann Doherty's & George Bryan's, 813 West End Blvd. 

Editor: Bill Gibson - 724-0776 
Business Manager: Bill Wise - 761-0906 
Circulation: Cathy Long - 723-3935 

MEMBERSIIlP APPLICATION 

Address: 
------------------------------------------------------~ 

( ) New Member (Less than 1 year residence, free membership) Phone: ____________ _ 
( ) Renewal 
( ) $15 Regular Membership 
( ) $5 Senior Citizen or Full-Time Student 
( ) $75 Corporate or Business Membership 

Please enclose check in the appropriate amount and mail to: 
The West End Association, P.O. Box 10055 Salem Station, Winston-Salem, N.C. 27108 
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